WESTERN CAROLINA UNIVERSITY

FACULTY SENATE MEETING MINUTES

Date: January 13, 2005
Taft Botner Room (Killian 104)

I. ANNOUNCEMENTS

A. Minutes of December 8, 2004  meeting  were approved. (Yops & Proffit)

B. Roll Call

Members present: Malcolm Abel, Millie Abel, Patricia Bailey, Richard Beam, Jim Carland, Marilyn Chamberlin, Cheryl Clark, Janet Dickinson, Jill Ellern, Deidre Elliott, Judy Mallory, Tom Martin, Nancy Norris, Scott Philyaw, Al Proffit, Brad Sims, Newt Smith, Austin Spencer, Kathy Starr, Ben Tholkes, Shannon Thompson, Elizabeth Vihnanek, Jim Goodwin, Lydia Aydlett

Members with proxies: Barbara Bell, Valorie Nybo

Members absent: Mary Adams, Jim Addison, John Bardo, Don Connelly, , Frank Lockwood, George Mechling.

C. Provost Kyle Carter for Chancellor Bardo:

· Tenure, Promotion and Post tenure review is in process.

· Interviewing for the Associate Vice Chancellor position.

· Developing a One Stop Center for Faculty.

· Looking at ways to partner with UNC-CH with James Niecer  (Institute for Governance).

· The Inclement Weather Policy is being studied.



Don’t put yourself in harms way.



Notify Department Chair of absence.



Allow students to make the a decision without penalty.



Asheville classes follow UNCA class weather decision.

· Hospitality and Tourism program will be moving to the College of Business.  This is in the best interest of both students and faculty.

D. Mary Adams, Senior Faculty Assembly Delegate, No Report.

E. SGA President. No Report

F. Staff Forum Chair: No Report

G. University Advisory Council Chair: No Report. 

H. SACS- Carol Burton 


Presented timeline for SACS review   http://www.wcu.edu/SACS/
I.  Student Affairs- Robert Caruso reported the roll of Student Affairs

· Organization includes: Enrollment Management, Women’s Center, Child Development Center, Ramsey Center, Service Learning, Housing.

· 150 employees

· Bill Haggard, Associate Vice Chancellor, Jane Adams-Dunford, Assistant VC.

· Funding Sources: limited state funds and student fees.

· Housing funding comes from self liquidating accounts and capital improvement fund

· Following the master plan for new housing

· Mission statement

· Division values

· Following good practices in higher education

· Focus areas include:



Student Life



Multicultural and Special Needs Students



Enrollment Management



Collaboration with Academic Affairs

· New Developments:



WWCU radio transmitter



Central Drive Hall



The Village, Greek and theme housing



Norton Rd Hall for fall 2005



The Center for service Learning will be in Graham 



A new student recreation center 2005-2006

· Will be hosting several student affairs type conferences

I. Newt Smith, Chair of Faculty

· Town Hall meeting Jan. 19 10-11:30, Sponsored by the Faculty Staff Benefits Committee in the UC Theatre. Kitty McCollum, Associate Vice President for Human Resources and University Benefits Officer, will present a program followed by a discussion. As you probably have read not only will health insurance premiums be increased but our current coverage maybe changed (deductibles, etc.) by the State Health Plan.

· Perhaps you missed it. The university footprint and acreage more than doubled just before Christmas. You have probably heard about it a couple of years ago when Eva Klein came to talk about a possible Millennial Campus. Well we finally have the land and Western now occupies approximately a square mile. On February 25 the University will officially announce the Millennial Initiative bringing together representatives from across the state, local representatives, business leaders and of course faculty. This Millennial Initiative will have a profound effect on our campus, on the area and on the state for the next 20 years. I will become in some ways the face the public recognizes about Western. I have been asked to make sure that a significant portion of the Senate will be present at the official announcement event, about 1:30 in the Grand Room, on February 25. Some of you have already been contacted as part of the advisory group. I am passing around a sheet of paper so that we can send a reminder and get more information to you as the time approaches.

· Scott: New Faculty Orientation Task force. He needs three faculty who are willing to work with Fred to restructure our Orientation procedure so that it is more compact and shorter. We need someone who completed the orientation last year to bring a fresh perspective. We have already begun the process:

· I have appointed a taskforce to examine the computer requirement for students for 2006-7: 

· Scott Philyaw chair 

· Committee: 

Terry Kinnear; Allen Lomax; Ben Coulter; Beth Coulter; Bil Stahl; Bob Houghton; Chris Snyder; Debasish Banerjee; Debbie Justice; Fred Hinson; Larry Hammer; Laurel Vartabedian; Mark Holliday; Beth Huber; Newton Smith; Robert Orr; Kyle Carter or his representative.

· Charge: 


To examine our current computer requirement in order to insure that all entering students of any rank have computers capable of interacting with the University resources with consideration for the cost and without regard to the platform. The committee should consider the possibility of laptops, and other devices that might suffice. The committee should determine that the students’ requirement for word processing software, presentation software, and spreadsheet software are being utilized in their academic programs in compliance with SACS. An option to be considered is that students may have to pass a competency test as part of Liberal Studies.

· Timeline: Before literature is prepared for the recruiting season. 

II. COUNCIL REPORTS

A.  Academic Policy & Review, Malcolm Abel, Chair 


1.  Academic Probation and Suspension Policy

Motion to accept changes as printed.  (Abel & Chamberlin)

Questions/Discussion

· Has a statistical analysis been done on the grades?  Is it clear that 1.0 should be the cut-off?
· Only the stats on the chart on the handout.
· Suspended students always have the right to appeal.
· Will the student record indicate the suspension
· Yes, this is traditionally done.
Motion passed by voice vote


     B.  Collegial Review Council, Al Proffit, chair 


     
The Council met on January 12, 2005 and determined the following:  

 


*We stand ready to send out drafts the Student Assessment of Instruction 


(SAI's) forms as presented to the Council by the Mechanics Committee.  


Kathy Starr did the final editing. 

 


*We have tentatively scheduled Feb 1 and 2 as Open Forum Dates to 


discuss the SAI’s in the Multipurpose Room at the University Center from 

3:30 until 5 

 


*We have a letter drafted, and proofed, that is ready to go to all faculty 


*With this letter will be an attachment listing all Council Members so that 


people that wish to give feedback, but cannot attend either Open Forum, 


can contact a Council Member; 

 


*Dr. Kyle Carter and the Provost’s Office have agreed to pay the cost of 


renting the multipurpose room and provide snacks for both meetings.  The 


CRC certainly appreciates this; 

 


*Our next immediate task will be to begin an examination as to how this 


data will be used;

 


*Our next long-term goal is to complete a thorough examination of the 


entire AFE/TPR/PTR process.  These processes are problematic, and in 


need of attention;

 


*The next regular meeting of the Council is February 9, 2:00-4:00 PM


Thanks to Bruce Henderson, and the members of the Mechanics 



Committee for their fine work.

 

Faculty Affairs Council, Austin Spencer, Chair


Spring Agenda includes:

· Task Force to develop an handbook for part-time faculty.  Patricia Bailey & Sandra Saunders

· Task Force to study contracts for visiting instructors.

· Waiting for feedback on the Regional Service Task Force Report.

III. OTHER BUSINESS

A.  Old Business- No Old Business

B. New Business

The Library brought up  the issue of Intellectual Freedom.

· Should there be a task force to study this issue?

· We have already gone on record as being in favor of academic freedom.  (see 200304 minutes)

· Should this be included in our mission statement?

· Should there be a group to discuss challenges to academic freed/freedom of inquiry?

· The Provost will defend a course or challenge to academic freedom that are legitimate forms of expression and not just based on personal beliefs.  We need to create an environment where topics can be discussed regardless of point of view.

· We need to develop a statement.  Committee to include: Richard Beam, Janet Dickinson, Patricia Bailey, Jill Ellern and Newt Smith.

· The statement will need to be reviewed by the Board of trustees and the Chancellor.

Use of printers went down 72% since pray for print went into effect. Send any comments to Jill Ellern.

C.  Curriculum items

The meeting adjourned at 4:55PM

Respectfully submitted

Elizabeth Vihnanek

